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Bulletin 

May 13, 2021 Meeting 

Presiding:  

President Robert Husman 

Song: Gary Goodman 

Pledge: Mike Boyd 

Prayer:  Marty Villa 

Guests:  

Key Clubbers: 

Dakota Caton – 46N LTG 

Reema D -- Enochs Funds VP 

Lily Ngyuyen 

Marie Cadiz  

Selena Hill -- Vanguard Secretary  

Mariana – VCPA 

 

Marty Villa (that’d be me) -- introduced his son James Villa, who is in town for training at his 

new job (happy buck!) but, alas! he’ll still be working from home in Rosena Ranch in So Cal (sad 

buck). 

 

NMK Scholarship Recipient: Ben Calkins from Beyer High School 

  President Robert introduced Ben Calkins, the last NMK    

Scholarship Awardee. Ben will be using his NMK awarded 

funds to offset expenses as he enters Webb Institute, in 

New York, a specialized school which has one major - Marine Architecture & Engineering. 

Hmmm… I think we may be wanting a program from Ben in the future.  

Announcements: 

Key Club D46N LTG Dakota introduced Reema Enochs HS Fund VP who presented a new fund 

raiser the Key Clubbers are initiating in response to the current dire need in India due to a 

severe spike in COVID cases but not enough ventilators or other urgently needed care 
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equipment to handle the caseload. They are calling thgeir new fund raiser EVERY BREATH 

MATTERS. 

So they are selling stickers for $1.00 to raise funds to assist with 

this severe need. Ana Kanbarra volunteered to collect the money 

from members and since Ana suggested Venmo to pay for Happy/ 

Sad Bucks and fines a couple of weeks ago she may be giving us a 

training on how simple it is to use Venmo to purchase those 

stickers. 

  

 
Blazing Saddles Chili Cook Off -- Randy Cook has all six cooks on board for the Blazing Saddles 
Chili Cook Off on June 26th at 5pm at the Man Cave, of course! Start your appetites! 
 
DCM Next Wednesday:  Lori Rosman – our resident D46 Lieutenant Governor let us know there 
is a DCM on Zoom this coming Wednesday. Ken Darby reminded us that a foursome of NMK 
members makes an interclub and thatb means  
 

NMK Election of Officers: 
Adrian–NMK’s Immediate Past-President, was not present for the 2nd reading of nominees for 

the NMK officers and board Members for Kiwanis year 2021-2022 so President Robert stepped 

up to read it for him.  

For Board members we have the following 4 nominees:  
Randy Cook, Pete Vella, Jeremiah Williams, Charlie Cristensen and then for                     
President: Aaron Kellums 
Vice President: Jim Graham  
2nd Vice President: Ana Kanbara 
 
Past President: Robert Husman.  
There were no nominees from the floor when asked. 
Note Secretary and Treasurer are appointed by the incoming President.                                      
The current NMK Board is …  
2019-2021 Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob Reidel  
2020-2021 Troy Wright, Loren Suezle, AJ Figueroa, Ana Kanbara. 
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Pres Robert Asked his weekly question what have you done to serve your community this 

week? 

John Sanders got up to speak for Allan Ramsey, who has a neighbor whose mailbox was 

destroyed by vandals so Alan took it upon himself to buy a new one and install it! Way to serve 

your community Alan. 

Birthdays: 

Tim Ragsdale - Cinco de Mayo 1943, Pete Vella 5/10/1939 & Phil Fugit - 5/13/1945 but 

unfortunately Phil was not present today (Zoom or on-site) to witness his personal serenade so 

it was not offered.  I’m quite certain he is deeply disappointed…as were we. 

Wedding Anniversaries: 

Judy & Michael Herrero -- 35 years  

Gary & Sandy Goodman – 35 years 

Service Anniversaries:  

Phil Fugit – 5/13/ 2009 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 

Steve Perry surrendered a sad buck because the flag wasn’t in the front of the room as I should 

be. Duly noted Steve. Next week it will be up to code with the flag to the right of the primary 

speaker at center stage in this case President Robert.  

Gary Goodman offered an appreciation buck & reported that Lisa Lodi called him during a sad 

moment. It was her last day at as a counselor Johansen High School. But while that was sad she 

made the most of the day because she had Michael Baldwin speaking to Students and thyey 

were spellbound  

So, Michael followed up with his own appreciation dollar because he had the privilege to be 

part of Lisa’s last day. 
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Steve Collins interrupted and said the expected program has not shown…but he promised to 

bring them back on a future date because this program is too good to miss.”  

Thank you Steve & Judy for the great programs you bring to us! 

Young Elisha gave his own happy buck because he was giving an oral presentation at his school 

today.  

Brian Sanders gave a happy $5 (or $10?) said, “My oldest daughter just got engaged!” 

Bob Riedell is reporting in on the Zoom call from Avila Beach. But some wondered why his 

fellow Kiwanian was NOT on the call with us as well. Hmmm… I think his initials are Aar. Kel.)  

It was reported to us all that Jim Felt suffered a TIA stroke on Mother’s Day but is doing well 

now! Thank God!! 

Mike Boyd – was fishing on the back side of Mt Shasta and reported he caught many “huge, fat 

trout’ some over 20 inches! He will send in his happy $5 for his great time.  

Marty Villa – gave a happy $5.00 – but I didn’t write it down so NOW I can’t remember why I 

gave a happy $5…I do remember that I had a good reason though. 

Michael Baldwin- $5 bucks because today is the first day that he will be training the MPD.  

Interclub -- 

May 25th Ken Darby --- Modesto Kiwanis interclub on the May 25 at a time to be announced 

Events:   

June 26th Chili Cookoff at Randy Cook’s Man Cave  

Boys & Girls Club – This BBQ Chicken fund 

raiser will be held as a drive through a lot like 

our own Chicken AGoGo at The Graffiti Classic 

Car Museum on Saturday May 23: 1 to 5 PM 
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American Graffiti Car Show planning meeting: Brent Burnside announced the next for May 19th 

at Perko’s on Oakdale Road and Zoom. I think that’d be at 7AM? 

Also on Saturday last Brent & Charlie were on the “Real Estate Jerky” Radio Show--Power Talk 

Radio 1360 that was Saturday at 10AM 

President Robert gave a happy buck because tomorrow he’ll be going to Rancho Cucamonga in 

So Cal to the Kiwanis CalNevHa District office for his Lt Governor Training   

Lori Rosman, our current Lt Gov for District 46N, gave a happy buck that she DIDN”T have to go 

to the training! Two years in a row is enough!  

But for my part, I am very grateful to Lori for the past two years of leadership she has given our 

district! Especially during a difficult out-of-the-ordinary year. 

Marble Draw: the ticket was #4624494 and belonged to Michael Baldwin, BUT he drew a white 

marble. 

Lori Rosman won the easy lunch money. 

Program: 

NADA! Our speaker did not show, however Steve promised to pursue him for a future meeting 

as” he is a very interesting speaker.” 

  

2020-2021 NMK Officers & Board Members: 

President: Robert Husman 

Vice President: Aaron Kellums 

2nd Vice president: Jim Graham 

Secretary: Lori Rosman 

Treasurer: Jim Felt 

Board Members: 

2019-2021 – Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob RIEDEL 
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2020-2022 – Troy Wright, Loren Suelzle, AJ Figueroa, Ana Kanbara 


